
Minutes of McLean Rotary Club 2011-2012 Board of Directors Meeting

March 13, 2012

President Cherry Baumbusch called the meeting to order at 11:02AM.

The following officers, directors and members were present: Cherry Baumbusch, Bob Rosenbaum, Jan Auerbach, Dale Lazar, Steve Swift, Carmen Wu and Bob Hahne.

A quorum was present at the start of the meeting.

The minutes of the February 14 and 28, 2012 Board meetings were approved.

McLean Foundation Report – Cherry Baumbusch

Vance Zavela and Rick Neldon were elected to serve on the McLean Foundation Board.
Service Project Report – Steve Swift

Steve reported that the Korean GSE team would be coming to Evo Bistro on April 4 and would be staying at the Staybridge thanks to Brian Pence.  Others from the District will be joining us at Evo Bistro.  Steve recognized a problem with coordination as to notification of when projects are funded by the McLean Foundation and when those requesting the funding receive checks.  Steve offered to work with the Foundation to resolve this problem.
Treasurer’s Report – Cherry Baumbusch

Cherry reported that we should have $5K in the bank at the end of the fiscal year.  She report that all have paid dues except one.

Administrative Report – Carmen Wu

Cherry thanked Carmen for her work on the newsletter this year.  The change in format has saved the Club a great deal of money.
President’s Report – Cherry Baumbusch

Cherry reminded all that the strategic planning meeting was scheduled for March 22.  She also reminded us of additional upcoming dates:  RLI – March 17; District Conference – March 29 – April 1; RI Convention – May 6-9; McLean Day – May 19.  Ed Shahin has requested Rule of 85 status.  The Board voted to grant him Rule of 85 status.
Next Meeting

The next Board Meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 10, 2012 at 11:00AM.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 11:55AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Dale S. Lazar

Secretary
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